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Roose Community Primary School



       Information for Parents

Newsletter January 2018
Dear Parents/Carers
Happy New Year. Welcome back to school for 2018 and an exciting year ahead. We have lots of new learning opportunities planned, extracurricular, enrichment activities and more sporting / physical challenges as the term progresses. 

Admission to Reception for September 2018
Please remember that applications for places in Reception 2018 need to be submitted to the School Admissions Team, in Carlisle, by midnight on Monday 15th January. We are expecting to be oversubscribed again, so it is essential that applications are received by School Admissions by the deadline.

Enrichment Activities before and after school
Please see the timetable and reply slips at the end of this newsletter.

Swimming
Swimming starts for years 3 and 5 on Monday 15th January. Please refer to the letter sent home earlier this week if your child is in either of those year groups.

Phonics
I am pleased to be able to tell you that we are in the top thirty schools in Cumbria for delivery and attainment in phonics as tested at the end of year 1. This demonstrates that all the work in this area from Nursery, Reception and year 1 is of a high quality and that our children are achieving really well. Many thanks to all the staff involved for their hard work and talented teaching of our youngest children.

Students and volunteers
This term we are helping to train a teaching student in year 5. As well as having their own learning to do, the students also provide extra support for our children.

We have other students on placement in school. Some of these students are training to be teaching assistants; some are health and social care students. We also take work experience students from all the local secondary schools throughout the year. Again, all of this provides extra support in the classrooms.

On top of this we have a dedicated team of volunteers who provide extra support with reading, language skills and other activities in school. We would like you to join us in saying a big thank you to all of them.

Sports Science for year 5
On Wednesday 24th January year 5 are having a special transition day at Furness Academy where they will be learning about Sports Science. More details to follow.

International Week
International week will take place from Monday 5th to Friday 9th February. During this week each class will be learning about the culture, customs and traditions of another country. All the children will do a range of exciting activities and Mrs Butler will create a special menu for lunchtimes. If you would like to volunteer to come into school and help with this, please speak to your child’s teacher.

Safer Internet Day
Safer Internet Day is a global event that takes place, this year, on Tuesday 6th February. The children will learn about how to stay safe on the internet, in an age appropriate way. Please try to talk to them about this at home as well, as online safety is a big cause for concern in our country at the moment. A little nearer the time I will send home some useful websites that you, as parents, can show and discuss with your children.

We teach children about this throughout the year, but take part in this event to give internet safety a further boost.

As well as staying safe on the internet it is also important for children to stay safe on their mobile phones. Text messages are really useful, but they can also be used in damaging or bullying ways – especially amongst older primary and secondary aged children.

World Book Day – Thursday 1st March
This year we invite our children to come into school or nursery dressed as a book character whose name starts with the same letter as their first name. For example, if your child is called Penny, she could come as Paddington; if your child is called Ben, he could come as the BFG.

All the children will do lots of reading and book related activities. If anybody would like to come into school for a short time to read to classes or groups of children, please let your child’s teacher know.

Special book tokens will be given out on this day that can be exchanged for books in local bookshops.

Parent Consultations
As this term is very short we will be holding Parent Consultations at the beginning of the summer term. More information about this will be sent home nearer to the time.

Parking
Please do not park on the zigzag lines outside school or block up the back lanes to the houses on North and South Row. It has been noted that some parents are actually parking across the corners of the roads on the right turns off North Row across from school – this is really dangerous and illegal.

We want all our children to be safe.

Advance warning of other diary dates
	Date
	Event
	Year group
	Times

	

	15.01.2018
	Swimming starts for 10 weeks
	3 and 5
	Afternoons

	16.01.2018
	Girls’ Football – Barrow Community Sports
	1 – 6
	Until 4.15pm

	24.01.2018
	Sports Science at Furness Academy
	5
	All day

	05 – 09.02.2018
	International Week
	All
	All week

	06.02.2018
	Safer Internet Day
	All
	All day

	
	Half Term Holiday

	01.03.2018
	World Book Day
	All
	All day

	09.03.2018
	Mother’s Day Assembly
	All
	2.30pm

	15.03.2018
	First Aid Training
	5 and 6
	Am or pm

	16.03.2018
	Sports Relief Week
	All
	All week

	23.03.2018
	Sports Relief Day
	All
	All day

	26.03.2018
	Taster Day at Dowdales
	5
	All day

	
	U-dance
	4
	Evening

	27.03.2018
	Image Musical Theatre
	All
	Morning

	
	Easter Holiday

	14 - 17.05.2018
	Key Stage 2 SATs week
	6
	4 days

	21 – 25.05.2018
	Science Week
	All
	All week

	
	Half Term Holiday

	14.06.2018
	FIFA World Cup Football starts
	All
	All day

	06.07.2018
	PTA Summer Fair
	All
	Afternoon

	09 – 11.07.2018
	Y6 Residential in York
	6
	3 days

	12 – 13.07.2018
	Y4 Residential at Tower Wood
	4
	2 days

	20.07.2018
	Term ends
	All
	2.00pm

	


Lots more events will be added to this diary sheet as the year progresses.
Yours sincerely

Wendy R Jacobs

Headteacher
Please remember we break up for half term on Friday 9th February at 3.15pm
The second half of the Spring term starts on Monday 19th February at 2018 at 8.45am
We break up for the Easter holiday on Thursday 29th March at 2.00pm

Extra Enrichment Activity Clubs
	Day


	Before school
	Lunch
	After school until 4pm unless stated

	Monday


	Wake and shake

8.30-8.45am with Miss Harrison – full

	Spellbinding reading club with Mrs Redhead – yr5 & 6

Multi-skills yr1 & 2 – full
	Forest Schools with Mrs Bell – yr1 & 2

Choir with Mr Thornhill – yr3 - 6

	Tuesday


	Wake and shake

8.30-8.45am with Miss Harrison - full

	Lunchtime monitor meetings
	Girl’s football with Inside Out until 4.15pm

	Wednesday


	Wake and shake

8.30-8.45am with Miss Harrison - full

	Exercise/dance club with Mrs Redhead – yr5 & 6

Girl’s computer club with Miss Stevens – KS2

Multi-skills yr3 & 4 – full
	Football with Miss Harrison – yr1 - 2

Gymnastics teams already selected until 4.15pm

	Thursday


	Wake and shake

8.30-8.45am with Miss Harrison -  full

	School council – members only
	Hockey for KS2 with Miss Harrison

Lego club for anyone who will be 9 or older in January 2019 with Mrs Mackie

	Friday
	Wake and shake

8.30-8.45am with Miss Harrison - full

	Multi-skills yr5 & 6 – full
	


Activities for Reception will start in the summer term.

Please choose a club that is typed in red. Clubs in black are already arranged and children will be sent a separate letter.

Fill in the slip below and return to school ASAP. Places will be allocated on a first come first served basis.
All activity clubs finish at 4.00pm unless otherwise stated.

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….







 from year 

 would like to attend











club.
Signed ____________________________      Please print name__________________________________
Telephone: 01229 838841     Website: www.rooseprimary.co.uk    Email:  admin@roose.cumbria.sch.uk


